

## **CRA NEWSLETTER Sept 2022**

Dear Residents,

## **AUTUMN SOCIAL**

## SUNDAY OCTOBER 9th at the COMMUNITY CENTRE at 3pm-small hall (Eghams Room)

We are delighted to invite you all to our get-together in October.

Whilst we are obliged legally to hold an annual meeting, we see this as an opportunity to review what has been happening this year and to get your views and ideas on how to enjoy life even more in Chalklands

We will be laying out our plans for 2023 including:

- A Summer Street Party
- A Chalklands WhatsApp group- progress update
- Road & Paths resurfacing

Our Secretary, Margaret Emery, will be retiring from the Committee at the end of 2023. She has been an invaluable member of the team and will be missed. We are now looking for a volunteer to replace Margaret as Secretary. Please let us know if you are interested.

Please come along with your families on Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> October for our annual social and meet your neighbours. Drinks and snacks will be available at the Community Bar.

NOTE: If you require a lift to and from then please contact your committee member

## ROAD RESURFACING / PAVEMENTS

We are planning for the next section of **road resurfacing** + **drives** / **pavements** which aims to be completed by the end of NOVEMBER.

The resurfacing will cover from the lower T-junction up 150 metres to No 60.

We have sufficient funds to cover the costs for this next section.

We have also been meeting all the residents on that section of the road to discuss refurbishment of the pavement sections in front of their houses. Many of the pavement sections are in an awful condition. We are delighted to say that all the residents on that section have agreed to pay for their new kerbs and pavement areas where the pavement condition is deemed necessary. This would mean that, as well as adding to the upgraded and enhanced look of that section, we will have a much-improved safety aspect for residents walking into the village.

We will keep you informed of start dates and planned activities in order to minimise any potential disruption.

Thank you for your continued support.